EMBASSY
OF THE
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Rio de Janeiro,
March 16, 1966

UNCLASSIFIED

OFFICIAL=-INFORMAL

John Bartelt, Esquire
Principal Officer
American Consulate
Avenida Oswaldo Cruz 165
Belém, Paré

Dear Mr. Bartelt:

Following our letter to you of October 13, concerning & re-
quest from the National Federation of Radio Telegraph and Radio-
telephone Workers asking for Food for Peace distribution of milk
to members of its affiliate, the Sindicato dos Trabalhadores em
BEmprésas Telegréficas, Telefbnicas e RadiotelefOnicas, Sdo Luiz,
Maranh#@o, I have received another letter which I am attaching,
asking for further action on this request. Will you please
check into this matter in order that I might reply to this let-
ter.

We sincerely appreciate your excellent contribution to our
labor semiennual report which we will forward to you soon.

I hope you are being informed by the BPAO on the various
labor bock titles that are being sent to him. In our last let-
ter I informed you that we would be sending you copies of the
book"FEDERAGAO AMERICANA DO TRABALHO", but I was later informed
by the Book Translation Branch that they only ship directly from
the Publishers to the BPAO, so I hope you will check with him to
get sufficient copies for your presentation program since this
is one of the most outstanding labor boocks we have translated so
fear.

With best regards,
Sincerely,

erbert W. Baker,
Labor Attaché

Encl.
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